
Santa Rosa Quilt Guild 
General Meeting 
June 7, 2018 

Meeting called to order at 10:00 a.m. by President Jim Jensen 
 
Welcome Committee: Rhonda Denny introduced 4 guests.  
  
Quilt Related Announcements: 

• Fabric sale continues with proceeds going to the Cinder Sisters. 

• Our member, Herdis Gudmund, passed away. There will be a memorial in 
Oroville. More information will be announced. 

• Sign-ups for working at the Sonoma Fair were collected. 

• A thank you letter from Fire Survivor, Peggy Bly, was read by Jim Jensen. 

• Leslie Kruse read a thank you for a quilt received by a North Bay fire survivor. 

• Jean S. Statler, from MLQ, announced the winners from the Quilt Show raffle 
drawing: A thread-cutter ring was won by Ann Nolen and Betty Strasso. Vince 
Kubilus, Judy’s husband, won a Pfaff Sewing Machine. 

• Jim Jensen introduced his Friendship Block request based on a circle drawing by 
his nephew. 

 
 
Committee Reports 
 
Block-of-Month: Cathy Conover and Alana Colburn drew names for the May BOM. The 
winners were Candy Delgardo and Janet Tonkin. The block for June is J is for Journey. 
 
Friendship Blocks: There will be two new Friendship Blocks announced in the near 
future: Circle Design for Jim Jensen and Alice in Wonderland/Mad Hatter theme for Toni 
Anderson.  
 
Library/Awards: Sharon Fry introduced several new books for our library. As chair of 
the Awards Committee, Sharon announced that the petitions for HLM Award and Merit 
Award nominees will be due by 1:00 after today’s meeting. 
 
PIQF: Marsha McAlpin announced sign-ups for the October bus trip are now being 
accepted. 
 
Program/Workshops: Rhonda Denny announced there are seats available for the 6/22 
Magnificent Mandalas workshop with Mel Beach.  
 
Sew-a-Row: Sharon Oman and Genelle Voorhees showed examples of the Sew-a-Row 
progression. 
 
Sewing Room Sale: Joy McGoran will chair the Sewing Room Sale next month during 
the 7/5 meeting. 
 
TSW: Jan Nilsen announced two TSWs: No Measure binding with Margo Pitter and Bias 
binding with Genelle Voorhees. Genelle showed examples from her last TSW of 
placemats that will be donated to the Meals on Wheels program. 
 
 
Show and Tell 
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Name Tag Drawing: The winners are Joyce Wood and Linda Thomas. 
 
There were 102 members and guests in attendance. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 11:20 a.m. 
 
Submitted by Janice Juul, Secretary 
 
 
 


